## Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, June 06, 2011 4:26 PM

To: 'Chris Baldassari'

Cc: 'Vince.Herington@sybase.com'; Robert S. Creps; 'JULIE TREINEN'; Shaw, Jeff; king,

michelle

Subject: RE: 6601/6603 Bay/Shellmound Street and 1650 65th Street Properties

## Hi all.

I realized I'd not taken care of this extension request. Please use this email as approval of a 60-day extension request, rather than a 90-day. After the discussion at the meeting last week (6/2/11), it sounded like 60 days should be sufficient. If this is incorrect, due let me know.

Mark Detterman Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG Alameda County Environmental Health 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502 Direct: 510.567.6876 Fax: 510.337.9335

Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

From: Chris Baldassari [mailto:cbaldassari@pesenv.com]

**Sent:** Tuesday, May 10, 2011 2:12 PM **To:** Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Cc: 'Vince.Herington@sybase.com'; Robert S. Creps; 'JULIE TREINEN'; Shaw, Jeff; king, michelle

Subject: RE: 6601/6603 Bay/Shellmound Street and 1650 65th Street Properties

Mark,

In affirmation of the request submitted by EKI on behalf of Sybase and Griffin Capital, we agree with and support the request for a 90-day extension of the deadline for the respective work plans, for the reasons outlined below.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Best Regards,

Chris

Christopher J. Baldassari

Senior Geologist

PES Environmental, Inc.

1682 Novato Boulevard, Suite 100

Novato, CA 94947

415.899.1600 office

415.497.2731 cell

415.899.1601 *fax* 

cbaldassari@pesenv.com

From: king, michelle <a href="mailto:mkking@EKICONSULT.COM">[mailto:mkking@EKICONSULT.COM]</a>

**Sent:** Tuesday, May 10, 2011 1:59 PM **To:** 'Detterman, Mark, Env. Health'

Cc: 'Vince.Herington@sybase.com'; Robert S. Creps; Chris Baldassari; 'JULIE TREINEN'; Shaw, Jeff

Subject: 6601/6603 Bay/Shellmound Street and 1650 65th Street Properties

Mark-

Sybase, Griffin Capital, and their consultants (Erler & Kalinowski, Inc. and PES Environmental, Inc., respectively) recently had a conference call to discuss the Alameda County Environmental Health's (ACEH) letters to these parties, dated 1 April 2011. Given the proximity of the 6601/6603 Bay/Shellmound Street Property (6601/6603 Site) to the 1650 65<sup>th</sup> Street Property (1650 Site), the migration of petroleum-related constituents from the 6601/6603 Site onto the 1650 Site, and access constraints, the parties agree that it would be beneficial to have a joint meeting with ACEH to discuss the tasks outlined in the 1 April 2011 letters. Please let us know your availability to meet in May or early June.

Considering that work plans are due for each property on May 27, 2011 and we won't likely be meeting until the latter part of May, both Sybase and Griffin Capital request a 90-day extension for the deadline.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Thanks, Michelle

Michelle K. King, Ph.D. Vice President Erler & Kalinowski, Inc. 1870 Ogden Drive Burlingame, CA 94010 650-292-9100 mkking@ekiconsult.com